The Antrim Planning Board met on the above date in the Selectmen's office at 7:30 P. M.

Present were Byron Butterfield, Chairman, Harold Grant, Stanley Tenney, Howard Humphry, Sr. and Mildred Dudley.

Mr. Arthur Merrill came to the meeting at the request of Stanley Tenney to discuss the prospects of having a dump on his land on West Street. We discussed a contract, how long a term, hours for dump to remain open, salary for taking care of the dum p, etc.

It would be necessary to find out exactly what Mr. Merrill would expect in the way of compensation and work with the Selectmen to complete a plan.

A suggestion was made that we suggest a 5 year lease with right of way and option for renewal. A road will have to be built and 3 large culverts and 2 smaller culverts would probably be necessary.

The Town would expect to use 1/2 acre the first year, suggested rental of \$500. per year. Also we would need to buy all necessary gravel from Mr. Merrill. The problem of maintenance will come later.

Byron was asked to talk over the advisability of this project with the Selectmen and report at next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 P. M.

Messed Busley Secretary